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Abstract
Who Is Onboard in GA and Air Taxi Accidents
In December 2010, the U.S. National Transportation Safety Board (NTSB) hosted a Forum on Child Safety, where the proper use of child restraint systems (CRS) was a central issue.  Most of the Forum addressed child safety and CRS in road transport and in airline operations, but Board Members posed a simple question about general aviation (GA) and the air taxi system: how many infants might benefit from a requirement to use CRS in GA and air taxi operations?   FAA and NTSB staff could not respond knowledgeably, nor could others, because nobody had real information on who travels in the system as passengers.  That type of data would be useful in GA for more than the isolated issue of CRS.  
This paper uses original, if modest, research to begin filling this data void.  The research set out to identify the age and gender of every occupant, whether injured or not, onboard every US-registered GA or air taxi aircraft involved in a fatal accident.  Original data was compiled from domestic and foreign press reports, obituaries, coroners’ reports, and, where available, from official accident reports.  The same sources were used to fill any gaps in the information available on pilots.  Original data was compiled on 4,226 occupants onboard 2,212 US-registered aircraft involved in fatal accidents over 7 years from June 2004 through May 2011.  Similar data was compiled on fatal accidents in Australia from 2002 to mid-2011.  

The paper definitively answers the questions raised by NTSB Board Members.  The paper also illustrates how this data can inform safety policies as we address risk in various segments of GA. 
